
 

 

 

October 2020 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 

CNAT, GCSE, A Level and CTECH Physical Education Videoing Practical Evidence 

Due to the restrictions caused by COVID-19 at present we are unfortunately unable to 

hold our usual consultation evening on Practical Coursework in Physical Education for our 

examination students.  Practical evidence will still be required, if only on a limited basis, 

for those students studying for their CNAT, GCSE, A level’s and CTECH’s for external 

moderation in the summer term.  This may change as it is dependent on the virus and 

how it is affecting the participation of everyone in sport across the whole of the country.  

Practical – CNAT, GCSE, A Level and CTECH 

The students have to show their skills in a fully competitive game or race. At the start of 

all film footage the student must present themselves to the camera in their full sports 

kit. This is to identify that the candidate has all their correct equipment and highlight any 

distinguishable features or items of clothing. The student will also need to state their 

name and candidate number to the camera and if they are wearing a kit with a 

number/name on the back of their shirt they will have to turn around to show/highlight 

this number or name. 

All footage has to be filmed continuously from the start of the game and cannot be 

stopped unless it is for half time or a bad injury.  The evidence required can be just for 

half a game or a number of halves of various matches. During the footage the students 

must show all the core and advanced skills to enable them to be graded. 

Games activities should all be filmed from the halfway line, unless playing as Goalkeeper 

in Football. Individual activities taking place in the pool or on the race track can be 

filmed from the side of the pool or track. If filming cross country, distance run, cross 

country horse riding or cycling then these activities will need multiple cameras to film 

from different places or a drone filming from above. 

After completing the filming it must be noted the higher the level/standard of 

race/competition that the student participates in, the greater the mark that can be 

achieved. Therefore, it is very important that the most appropriate evidence is chosen to 

gain the highest possible mark.  

It is very important to get this footage filmed as soon as possible due to the fact that 

sports may slowly reduce due to the COVID-19 situation. If you wish to borrow a camera 

speak to us as soon as possible as we have some available to use.  



 

 

If your child is in year 9 then it may be useful to film them in their activities.  However, 

as they have two more years studying the subject we are sure that their performance 

level will be higher in the forthcoming two years (year 10 and 11). 

I hope this has answered some of the questions you may have but if you require any 

further information please contact us at the following: 

CTECH & CNAT questions – koffler@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

GCSE questions - lrichards@sackvilleschool.org.uk   

 

A level questions - acurrie@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Mrs L Richards      Mr A Currie 

Curriculum Leader of Girls PE    Curriculum Leader of Boys PE 
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